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Greetings Elk family,  
 
I would like to welcome Nevada State President Ross and 
Dana Dyer. They are fun friendly people and we are 
having a great time getting to know them this year.   
Greg and I are looking forward to seeing you all at our 
annual fall meeting. As  you know we are just getting 
started with our lodge visits and are excited to visit your 
lodges and get to know your members.  
 
I would like to remind you that we will be discussing and 
voting on our new bylaw changes at this meeting. I 
encourage each one of you to have an open mind and be 
ready to listen to all ideas and options before 
determining strong opinion. I truly believe that we can 
come to a consensus that we can all live with as long as 
we can agree by majority vote.  
 
Safe travels!!  
Respectfully Brenda Shaw UEA State President   

BRENDA SHAW,  UTAH ELKS ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT      

FIRST GENTLEMAN, GREG SHAW  Visit Utah 

Lodges 

 Tintic #711  (435) 433-6822 

 Golden Spike #719  (801) 773-1682 

 Park City #734 (435) 649-9960 

 Provo #849 (801) 373-0849 

 Price #1550 (435) 637-1550 

 Cedar City #1556 (435) 586-8332 

 Tooele #1673 (435) 249-0192 

 St George #1743 (435) 673-1743 

 Vernal #2375 (435) 789-4517 

 Bountiful #2442 (801) 298-1631 

Hours of operation may vary, please 

call ahead or check their Facebook 

Page(s) for more information.  



A Message from Special Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler  

We want to welcome our two state sponsors PGER Jim Grillo and Lucia and PGER Robert Duitsman and Beth. We are 

also honored to have Nevada State President, Ross Dyer and First Lady Dana. 

The Utah Elks Association year is almost half over, and our state is doing remarkable things. We went to Austin for 

Grand Lodge and as others have said it was hot, hot. We all want to thank our Madame President Brenda and husband 

Greg for an excellent job representing our state. Brenda looked great presenting our state flag in front of thousands of 

Elks! The booth got a five star again: wonderful job Glen and Geri Smith and all the volunteers. The hospitality room 

was a hit as usual, Jesse and Bernadette, thank you and all the volunteers. Well, what more can we rave about? Utah 

night! Hortt and Suzanne rocked it again, thank you. I did have time to attend the Drug Awareness training at Grand 

Lodge and there was a lot of valuable information. Please contact our state Drug Awareness Chairperson Perk 

Matteson for more information and events you can have.  

Our Fall convention is at Camp Wapiti, our state major project. The camp looks great, good job Eric and staff. One of 

the big issues at our convention is members discussing on Friday and voting Saturday is the possibility of changing by-

laws. The by-law is Article III of the Utah State Elks by-laws and constitutions Section 1 page 16,  from three meetings 

to two meetings each year. This has a major impact on members and our state, so please try to attend and let us hear 

your view on this subject.  

We want to congratulate our two DD’s Sharon Goetzman DD South and Jared Wanlass DD North. PER ’s if you are inter-

ested in moving up to District Deputy for next year, get your resume to your PER Association as in 2025 we will be 

looking for new District Deputies. 

I would like to take a moment to remind the Exalted Rulers of the “All American Lodge” Contest. Start looking at the 

form now and see what needs to be done so you and your lodge can excel and you need to take advantage of the 

Grants from ENF. These are funds waiting for you.  

Have a momentous year and remember your PSP, PDD PER’s, are full of knowledge please reach out to them for sup-

port, 

Fraternal yours SDGER Utah, Robert D. Pagnani  

 

 

 

Want to stay up to 

date on what is hap-

pening throughout the 

country and in 

Elkdom?  

 

Register for Elks On 

Line and stay in the 

know! 



It has been such a great honor and pleasure to get to know so many of my brother and sister Elks around 

the State of Utah since stepping into this role as a state officer.   I am constantly impressed by the 

dedication and enthusiasm I see from our State Committee Chairs and Local Lodge Officers.  

Jeri and I enjoyed taking care of the hospitality rooms at meetings and conventions over the past year but 

were grateful to have passed this duty on to Jesse and Bernadette who did such a great job at the Grand 

Lodge Convention in Austin.  We took care of setting up and manning the booth at the Grand Lodge 

Exhibition and really had a great time meeting Elks from all over the country.   Thanks to those that took 

time out of their busy schedule to spend time in the booth to give us a break.   We are pleased to report 

that the Camp Wapiti Booth Exhibit was awarded 5 Stars again this year. 

At our home lodge we just completed our annual youth scholarship fundraising golf tournament.   Jeri takes 

care of this tournament each year and we had a great turnout and raised a lot of money to support our 

local community scholars.   We currently have several lodge improvement projects in progress and are 

looking forward to getting these completed in time to welcome everyone to the Cedar City Lodge for the 

2025 State Convention. 

We are also looking forward to seeing you all soon at the UEA Fall Meeting at Camp Wapiti and would like 

to thank the Tooele lodge for taking on this responsibility.   They always do such a great job.  This should be 

a very interesting meeting as we vote on the proposed changes to our state association by -laws.  I 

encourage everyone to keep an open mind but vote your conscience as to what you believe is best for the 

future of the Utah State Association.  

See you all there! 

Glen Smith, President Elect 

UTAH ELKS ASSOCIATION 

PRESIDENT ELECT  

GLEN SMITH & HIS WIFE, GERI. 



UTAH ELKS ASSOCIATION  

1ST VICE PRESIDENT  

JESSE GALLO & HIS WIFE, BERNADETTE. 

I want to thank all of our members for their support and dedication to our order and thank those who 

volunteer their time at our various lodges and events. I want them to know how much their volunteering is 

greatly appreciated! I want to take this time to thank everyone for electing me to serve as their 1st Vice 

President of the Utah Elks Association. So far as 1st Vice I’ve been able to attend Grand lodge in Austin, 

Texas! I gained information about what my new position pertains to. I like being a part of decisions and 

ideas that our Utah Elks Association has to manage and I  love offering my ideas and suggestions to help our 

organization succeed and grow for us and for our members. Bernadette and I have also had a great time at 

many of our different lodges events; Tintic poker run, Provo lodge purple days, Provo Fairview golf 

tournament and numerous events at my home lodge in Tooele.  I will also get the opportunity to visit the 

North district lodges and one South district lodge as the Auditor for Our Utah North District Deputy this fall.  

Enjoy the meeting and looking forward to seeing you all!  

 

Jesse Gallo, 1st Vice President 



Insert text here 

 

Hello all, as you know it is once again time to kick off 

our annual Hoop Shoot program. I hope that you 

make the time to volunteer with this in some capacity 

this year. I have a lot of news to share with each of 

you about the new push ENF has asked of us and 

hope that we can all get on board with this. As many 

of you know Hoop Shoot participation is down. And 

by down I mean 61% nationally. This is an astro-

nomical number for such a beloved program. At our fall meeting I 

will be sharing several ideas on how to improve our numbers with-

in our state. Please hit the ground running because we have a 

huge challenge before us but, with many volunteers and motivat-

ed lodge chairman I know we will succeed.  

Sincerely and Respectfully, 

State Hoop Shoot Chairman Brenda Shaw 

 



Grand Lodge!  Austin, Texas!   

Those in attendance had a great time!  We learned a lot, enjoyed some time together! If you are ever 

looking for a fun getaway while being in the company of fellow Elks, come to convention! 

Utah Rocks!  



Can I just say how proud I am of each and every one of you for giving so freely to ENF!    

 

As of the writing of this article…we are at 

$43,119.25 in donations!  Can you believe it??  My 

heart is bursting with pride at your generosity!   Last 

year between everyone, we gave a total of 

$71,829.81.  Right now, and we are only 4 months 

in, almost 5, we need just $28,710.56 to make that again this year!   I know we can do it!!!   

 

Let’s chat about Fidelity Club and where the lodges are to date.   We are at 85 total Fidelity Club 

members!!!  When I was asked to take this role as State ENF Chair…I didn’t even know what the 

Fidelity Club was, but I thought how can I ask someone to join, if I don ’t!  So I began my mem-

bership!  I am not sure how many members we had at the time, but I know not every Lodge had 

one.  Here we are today with EVERY lodge having at least 1 and between us all, we have 

85!!  That makes my heart so happy!!! 

 

Thank you all for being such a huge part of giving to ENF!   We were third in the Nation for giv-

ing!  That says so much about our members!  Thank you again!  See you in September!!! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lil Barron-Barnes 
ENF State Chair 

Wayne & Lil, Brenda & Greg and Justin heading to the ENF dinner @ Grand Lodge  



Hello Utah Elks Association 
 

I am looking forward to seeing each one of you at Camp Wapiti, during the UEA Fall meeting. 

Fall is an exciting time in the Elks organization because school is back in section and our lodg-

es have already been busy helping their local schools through backpack programs, food pan-

tries and the drug awareness program. Hoop shoot is just around the corner, Lodge Christmas 

charities will begin in less than 3 months.  

 

For myself, this is an exciting time because of the Elks National Foundation Most Valuable 

Student Scholarship program. 

.   

 The MVS application is available online now at www.elks.org and will remain open until No-

vember 12, 2024. It is time, once again for the Lodge Scholarship Chairman to get information 

out to the scholarship counselors in their local high schools. This year ENF will be awarding 

the following: 

 
 
Packets for each Lodge's scholarship program have been mailed to the Lodge Secretary.  If you 

are the chairman, this packet a great resource, please go through it carefully. There are posters 

and flyers about all the scholarships that you can distribute to the high schools in your area. 



The ENF will be awarding Utah 3 Legacy Scholarships this year. Legacy Awards are $4,000 
scholarships available to children and grandchildren of Elks members. Eligibility requirements 
are outlined below. 
The 2025 Legacy contest and application will open on September 1, 2024. 
 
For the 2025 contest,  
 Any child or grandchild (or step-child, step-grandchild, or legal ward) of a living Elk who 

joined the Order on or before April 1, 2022, or a charter member of a Lodge that was insti-
tuted on or after April 1, 2022, is eligible to apply. The Elk must also be a paid-up member 
through March 31, 2025. Great-grandchildren are not eligible. 

 The applicant must be a high school senior. 
 The applicant must apply online only.  
 The 2025 Legacy Awards application deadline is February 3, 2025, 11:59 a.m. Pacific Time. 

NOTE: This is NOON, mid-day, Pacific time. 
 If the applicant's parent and grandparent are both Elk members, the applicant must apply 

through the parent's Elks Lodge. 
 We have waived the standardized test requirement for the 2025 Legacy contest. You do 

not need to submit ACT and/or SAT scores. 
 Students may apply for more than one ENF scholarship; however, they may win only one. 

In cases where the student wins more than one, we will award the scholarship with the 
greater value. Students can accept local and state scholarships, which are separate from 
the awards at the national level. 

 Legacy Awards may only be applied to accredited US American schools, colleges or univer-
sities. (Note: Applicants from Panama, Puerto Rico and the Philippines may apply Legacy 
Awards toward schools, colleges or universities in their respective homes.) 

 If you are selected as a 2025 Legacy Awards recipient, you will be required to perform 
three instances of service with an Elks Lodge during the four years you are receiving the 
scholarship. 

 
I really appreciate your willingness to support the UEA Scholarship program this year. Good 
luck during this year and I am available for any questions on my cell phone at 801-509-8766 or 
email at jared.wanlass74@gmail.com 
 
Fraternally, 
Jared Wanlass  
Utah Elks Association Scholarship Chairman 



The following information is taken directly from the DEA.Gov website.  When seeing this I 

felt that how much better than saying it would be for you to read the facts yourself.   

  

“DEA Fentanyl Seizures in 2024 

 

In 2023, DEA seized more than 80 million fentanyl-laced fake pills and nearly 12,000 

pounds of fentanyl powder.  The 2023 seizures are equivalent to more than 381 million 

lethal doses of fentanyl. 

 

The 2024 fentanyl seizures represent over 200 million deadly doses.* 

Millions of Fentanyl Pills Seized 

28,100,000+ 

Pounds of Fentanyl Powder Seized 

4,044 lbs+” 

 

“The shift from plant-based drugs, like heroin and cocaine, to synthetic, chemical-based 
drugs, like fentanyl and methamphetamine, has resulted in the most dangerous and dead-
ly drug crisis the United States has ever faced,” said DEA Administrator Anne Milgram. 
“At the heart of the synthetic drug crisis are the Sinaloa and Jalisco cartels and their as-
sociates, who DEA is tracking world-wide. The suppliers, manufacturers, distributors, and 

money launderers all play a role in the web of deliberate and calculated treachery orches-
trated by these cartels. DEA will continue to use all available resources to target these 

networks and save American lives.” 

 

After reading these facts I am confident no one believes that this is not happening in Utah 

and the importance of supporting our Drug Awareness chair in each of our lodges to get 
the word out to our communities. Please ask your DAP chair how you can help or contact 

me for any assistance. 

 

Perk Matteson 

UEA State DAP Chair 

 

p.s. Thank you to all were at Grand Lodge and able to attend the DAP Open House. 

 

                                                           *2 mg of fentanyl equates to a potentially deadly dose 



10 
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      P U B L I C  R E L A T I O N S  

 

 

 

As of this writing we have 10 of 10 Lodges reporting on Public Relations...  

that is 100% reporting. We do not have everyone reporting correctly...but we do 

have them reporting.  

It is good to BRAG about our Lodges...we do so much for the communities we ser-

vice. We service the Veterans...from Ivins to Payson to Salt Lake City to Ogden...we 

cover them all...from wheel chair gardens to service projects.  

We also service the Little Warriors at Camp Wapiti, a one week camp  

designed for children who lost a parent in the service or those who took their own 

lives as a result of their service. For the younger folks...We service the Drug 

Awareness Program, Jr. Golf, Soccer Shoot and Hoop Shoot though out the State 

by attending many festivals and fairs and conducting a Jr. Golf session in May and 

a Hoop Shoot Competition in November.  

We are an active group of Lodges and we need to get the word out...We are 

small...but we mighty and we service the communities in our local  

areas...Elkdom’s...Heart for America!!! And proud of it!  

Bob Matteson  

Public Relations Chair 



 

 

 

 

Elks and Ladies, 

I hope you all had a wonderful summer; it was a hot one. I have already been excited to attend Convention in Provo in May 

and I volunteered for the first time at the Little Warriors Camp in Tooele in July. The days are getting cooler, and it is once 

again time to meet as an organization and set the tone for a fantastic year ahead. Fall meeting will be held at Camp Wapiti in 

Tooele again this year. All state LOE meetings will be held on Saturday September 6 th in the dispensary. We will start with 

Board meeting at 8am, General meeting starts at 9:00am. We will then break  out for Historian and Project meetings. 2 nd 

Vice President Emily Carter will then help us celebrate all of our lovely Past Presidents at 11:00. I hope that you can all make it 

up to the camp. If you are concerned about the cost of a hotel or a place to stay, bring a trailer up or stay in one of the many 

cabins. Contact Eric Crocker at 435.840.8156 for information about lodging or space. I would love to see a huge number of you  

there to see the beautiful camp. I appreciate all the great support I’ve had so far in my year as your president. The year has 

just begun, my Project Chair has already begun a camp wapiti hat sale and other fundraising activities are in full swing. I a m 

looking forward to meeting with all of you fine ladies throughout the coming year. In addition to my visits, please send me 

information about other activities that your organization will be holding. I will try my best to come and possibly bring a fe w. 

We are excited to welcome a new/old Ladies organization for the state, Cedar City lodge will be reinstating their group this 

year. Welcome back ladies! I am looking forward to a wonderful new year with the organization. My biggest goal this year 

beyond raising money for the state project, is to increase our membership at each organization both local and at state 

meetings, and to create a fun and inviting atmosphere to keep those new members coming back. I am open to discussions and 

ideas to make this happen. As a state organization, we hope that your local organizations can help us with the sale of our 

hats to ladies and to Elks, holding raffles, spreading the word about the good things we do, and keeping our meetings fun and  

light and making new members feel welcome. Please also, we ask that each LOE organization plan to donate at least one raffle 

item or large silent auction item for both spring meeting and convention meetings (if you have if by fall, that would also be  

great. Organization presidents, project chairmen and historians please watch your email and text for incoming messages. 

See you all soon in Tooele. Travel safely. Those who are unable to attend, I will see you on my visits. 

Utah State Ladies of Elks Association President 2024-25 

Shani Green 



M E M B E R S H I P  
I would like to congratulate everyone in Utah on adding 51 new members across our state in the Elk 

year 2023 - 2024. But the challenge goes on. At the end of July, we had 104 candidates waiting to 

be initiated. While we are doing an excellent job, there is more to do. It is recommended that we 

have more than one interviewer at each interview. During the interview process, we need to inform 

our potential. new member that we are a Charitable organization with social facilities. The social is a 

big draw, but charity is the reason the Elks are who we are. Our nonmember population has no idea 

of all the good projects that we as an organization do. As an interviewer, please have information 

about the Elks National Foundation (ENF). Boast about our projects that the grants from the ENF 

allow us to accomplish. Inform our new member about the Scholarship program which gives out $80 

million annually. Our Veterans program is also one of the wonderful accomplishments that we as 

Elks do. Talk about the UEA State Project, Camp Wapiti, and all of the different communities that 

we affect there. We as Elks, have a lot to boast about in our state and nationally. Let people know 

what we are about. 

As school starts, please encourage our Youth Activities committees to get into our school system 

and draw attention to Hoop Shoot, Soccer Shoot, Drug Awareness Program, Americanism, and Jun-

ior Golf etc. These are ways to get our young people to become aware of benefits available to them. 

And maybe their parents will want to find out more about our Order. The Elks do so much good that 

if we can get the word out to our nonmember population, I think there would be many, many more 

candidates waiting for their opportunity to become involved.  

Summer Break in our normal meeting schedule is over. We need to Initiate, Initiate and Initiate. 

Let’s see if we can break the +51 new members with +100 new members this year. Together, we 

add members. Together, we grow. Let's Soar with 4, in 2024!   

Wayne Barnes 

UEA Membership Chair 

 



Fall Meeting 



Utah Elks Association Fall Meeting 2024  Agenda  

***Meeting are scheduled for all UEA Members to attend.*** 

We are encouraging all members to attend the Fall Meeting and attend all the meetings.  

Thursday, September 5, 2024  

5:00pm – 7:00pm   Registration – Camp Wapiti  

6:30pm  Dinner – Main Lodge  Dress: Casual  

Friday, September 6, 2024  

8:00am – 11:00am  Registration – Camp Wapiti  

7:30am – 8:30am  Breakfast – Main Lodge  

9:00am  UEA General Meeting – Main Lodge   Dress:  State Officers: coat and tie  Members: coat & tie or 

business casual (collar shirt) . 

Call to order promptly at 9:00am  

Introductions  

Sickness & Distress  

Minutes – UEA State Convention 2024  

Discussion of UEA By -Law changes. This will be open to all UEA Members & LOE  

Other Business  

Announcements  

*** IF MORNING GENERAL SESSION GOES LONGER THAN 11:00 THE HOOPSHOOT &  MEMBERSHIP 

BREAKOUTS WILL BE MOVED 1:45 AND THE AFTERNOON MEETING WILL  FOLLOW THEM.  

11:00am  Hoop Shoot Breakout Session – Main Lodge  

11:30am  Membership Breakout Session – Main Lodge.  

Noon  Lunch – Main Lodge  

12:45pm  UEA PSP Roundtable (PSP Only) - TBD  

1:15pm Advisory Council Meeting – Main Lodge  

1:45pm  UEA Trustee Meeting – Main Lodge  

2:45pm  UBET Board Meeting – Main Lodge  

3:30pm Camp Wapiti Board Meeting – Main Lodge  

5:00pm  Park City LOE - Pavilion  

6:30pm Dinner – Main Lodge  Dress: Casual  



Saturday, September 7, 2024  

LOE MEETINGS – Dispensary (Business Dress)  8:30am  Board Meeting—9:00am  General meeting—Historian 

and Project Meetings following General Meeting, -11:00am  Past Presidents Recognition  

UEA Meetings- 

7:30am- 9:00am Registration – Camp Wapiti  

7:15am – 8:00am  Breakfast – Main Lodge  

8:30am  UEA General Meeting – Main Lodge  Dress: State Officers: coat and tie Members: coat & tie or busi-

ness casual (collar shirt)  

Call to order promptly at 8:30am   

Roll Call  

Introductions  

Sickness & Distress  

Committee Reports  

Old Business  

New Business  

Remarks from Grand Lodge Officers and Dignitaries  

Announcements  

11:30am  Vote on By -Law Changes  

12:15pm PSP/PDD Luncheon – Spouses Invites – Main Lodge  

12:15pm  Lunch – Pavilion  

1:00pm  Ritual Breakout Session – Main Lodge  

2:00pm Insurance Breakout Session – Main Lodge  

2:30pm Pre -meeting State Convention 2025 – Main Lodge  

3:00pm DD Clinic – Main Lodge  

6:30pm Dinner – Main Lodge  Dress: Business Casual (Collared Shirts/Pants)  

Sunday, September 8, 2024  

No UEA Meetings 

 

**Contact Brian Lindsay for any changes an or corrections**  



UPCOMING EVENTS!   

Support the camp  by participating in this fun tournament!  Last year there were 182 golfers  and  they raised 

$25,192.00 for the camp!  This is a fun way to get out of the snowy cold  up north and spend some time having 

fun for a great cause.  See the flyer for  2024 and sign up soon!  


